
MINUTES FOR THE JANUARY 19, 2023 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary, Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer 

and Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor. Road master Michael Fay was present.  

 

Visitors:  Jeff Kifer, Natalie Gorsuch, Ben Postles, Daryl Cole, Shawn Brubaker, Sherry 

Waddington 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the minutes as written for December 22, 2022, 

seconded by Heather Flaig. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the Re-Organization minutes as written for 

January 3, 2023, seconded by Heather Flaig. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report and approval of bills to be 

paid and ratification of bills and intervening payroll paid in accordance with Resolution 2-17-

2022-02, seconded by Heather Flaig. 

 

River Front Drive-no additional information at this time 

 

Nothing new to report on the Ganister sewer project. 

 

Jeff Kifer was present to discuss the England Farm Sub-division. Heather Flaig made a motion to 

approve the Sub-division, seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

Williamsburg Farm Show representative, Shawn Brubaker, was present to discuss the Farm 

Show’s plans for a new kitchen. Three options were discussed. The supervisors did not see any 

issues with any of the options. The Farm show would like to cut down and clear some brush 

behind the back barn area. Heather Flaig made a motion to approve the kitchen plans and the 

clearing of brush as long as it was not more than one (1) acre being cleared. Ken Brenneman 

seconded. 

 

Ben Postles asked about the roads on Fox Run being plowed. The trucks have issues when its icy 

getting to his place. Several contacts were given to Mr. Postles to contact if the roads are in need 

of winter maintenance.  

 

Roadmaster Report 

The 2008 Ford has a blown engine and would like to place the truck, plow, and spreader up for 

bid. Pictures and information will be gathered to put up for bid. 

Elm has pot holes that need attention. 

The township will take care of a tree on the phone lines for public safety. Ken Brenneman 

approved of the tree to be cut. Heather Flaig seconded. 

 

Supervisors Report  

An individual was attacked by a loose dog and the township was contacted to see if we had an 

Ordinance to address this, we do not. This will be looked into. 



 

 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting with 

ratification, seconded by Ken Brenneman.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm, seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


